SCCA Chess Disputes Committee

CCF 1 v Wimbledon 1 – Surrey Trophy – 23rd November 2009

The Chess Disputes Committee met on 23rd February 2010 to consider an appeal relating to the above match.

The game on Board 4 was between Victor Odunaiya (Wimbledon) and Peter Williams (CCF). During play Mr Odunaiya received a call on his mobile phone. The dispute concerns whether the circumstances were such as to result in the loss of the game by Mr Odunaiya.

No further play took place following the incident. Graeme Buckley, the Inter Club Tournaments Director, subsequently ruled that the game should be declared void. CCF appealed, seeking to have the game awarded to Mr Williams.

SCCA Bye Law 2.8 reads as follows:

“Notwithstanding the relevant provisions of the Laws of Chess, it shall be permitted to bring mobile phones and other electronic means of communication into a playing venue. However, any such device may be used or answered only outside the playing area and must be switched off or in silent mode in the playing area. If any such device is used or produces any sound in the playing area during play, the player shall lose the game.”
We received conflicting evidence regarding whether or not the phone was silent when the call was received and where exactly Mr Odunaiya took the call. On the balance of the evidence we concluded that the phone did emit a sound of some description in the playing area when the call was received. Our understanding of Bye Law 2.8 is that, even when a mobile is switched to silent, if it produces any sound at all then the player shall lose the game. 
On this basis we resolved to allow the appeal and to award the game to Mr Williams.

We fully understand the reasons for the Director’s initial ruling. We accept that the wording of the Bye Law above lacks precision and is open to ambiguity and misunderstanding. We recommend that the Board (and in due course a General Meeting) should review the wording of the Bye Law to improve clarity.

We sympathise with Mr Odunaiya, who had no expectation or belief that he would transgress the Rules in any way. However, when a player needs and expects to receive an important phone call during a match, we feel that it is desirable and prudent for the player to inform the opposing team accordingly prior to the start of play.

We stress the importance of member clubs advising their players of the requirement to ensure that their mobile phones are silent at all times during play.
We recommend to the Board that this statement be published on the SCCA website.

Finally, David Sedgwick wishes to apologise to all concerned for the delay in holding the meeting. That was his responsibility and not that of any other member of the Committee.
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